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Chairman Oelslager, Vice Chair Scherer, Ranking Member Cera, and members of the 
House Finance Committee, thank you for the opportunity to testify today.  I am Jack 
Hershey, President of the Ohio Association of Community Colleges (OACC), which 
represents the presidents and trustees of all twenty-three of the state’s public 
community colleges. 
 
I want to start by saying thank you – and saying it very clearly.  The leaders of Ohio’s 
community colleges were pleased with the budget proposed by Governor DeWine, and 
we are equally appreciative of your support of increased State Share of Instruction 
(SSI) funding, support for the Community College Access Program (CCAP) to provide 
academic and support services for our lower income students, and for providing $6 
million in aid to help community college students with the cost of textbooks and other 
instructional materials and clarifying that part-time students can also benefit from 
this grant program. 
 
We specifically thank the Ohio House of Representatives for restoring the Jobs 
Challenge.  This program, which was eliminated a few budgets ago, is meant to 
provide operating support to community colleges and Ohio Technical Centers to help 
quickly stand up new non-credit workforce training programs to respond to the 
specific needs of local employers.  The world of non-credit job training has often been 
overlooked as compared to the work we do to help transfer students pursue a 
bachelor’s degree at a more affordable price.  The attention and recognition you have 
placed on this important role we play in our communities is greatly appreciated. 
 
There are two areas of the higher education budget that we would ask you to consider 
as you finish this committee’s deliberations on House Bill 166. 
 
 
Restore Language Prohibiting State Tax Dollars from Subsidizing Out-of-State Students  
In this current biennium, we learned through the Ohio Department of Higher 
Education (ODHE) that wording in the current budget was allowing SSI funding to 
flow to community colleges educating out-of-state students.  To be clear, out-of-state 
students are a pretty rare thing in the world of community colleges, but we do attract 
some, especially along the state’s border.      
  
One of our institutions, Eastern Gateway Community College, is attracting a different 
kind of out-state student through their relatively new, on-line free-community college 
model.  While the State of Ohio has long provided funding to the state’s public 
universities to help educate non-Ohioans, it has been done for students who 
physically move here to attend college with the hopes that they will remain in in our 
great state and become valuable members of our workforce after graduation.  That is 
not the kind of student Eastern Gateway’s online program is attracting.  
  
 



 
 
Unless this loophole is closed, students in New York City, Tacoma, San Francisco, and 
Honolulu could take an online class without ever stepping foot in this state, and Ohio 
taxpayers would be on the hook to help subsidize their education.  As the attached 
letter demonstrates, it is the opinion of the vast majority of our community college 
leaders that we should not be taking funding away the other community colleges 
across Ohio to help build the workforce of other states.   
 
Below is a chart that demonstrates the fiscal impact of the change made in the 
substitute version of HB 166.  From the chart you can see that the majority of 
community colleges would lose funding in FY 2020 under the provision.  It is projected 
that every community college would lose funding in FY 2021 if the provision stays as 
recommended.    
 

 
 
Finally, I wanted to correct one piece of information that has been brought to our 
attention.  The provision included in the Executive Budget to close this loophole would 
in no way affect Ohio residents who enroll in Eastern Gateway’s online model.  They 
would still remain eligible for SSI funding under the plan proposed by the Governor.    
  
Therefore, we respectfully request that the House restore the As Introduced section 
detailing the community college funding formula in order to close this out-of-state 
student loophole.  
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
Replace the One-Size-Fits All Tuition and Fees Cap 
Our colleges are developing numerous targeted strategies necessary to increase the 
number of success stories generated by our colleges.  Since changing our SSI formula 
to one that is 100% performance based, we have seen an 8.5% increase in the number 
of degrees and one-year certificates awarded, and a 22% increase in the number of 
short-term certificates earned.  This is all the more impressive when you consider that 
these gains happened during a time of decreased enrollment for community colleges, 
which traditionally happens during strong economic times. 
   
In the last budget bill, the legislature agreed to allow community colleges to increase 
instructional fees by $10 per credit hour in each year of the biennium, in order to 
allow us to invest in academic and student support services and strategies aimed at 
increasing the amount of students who graduate, or transfer to a university.  
Unfortunately, Governor Kasich vetoed one year of this limited tuition cap. 
 
We would ask you to replace the current 2% fee cap in the budget with the $10 per 
credit hour cap that was vetoed by Governor Kasich.  The structure of the 2% cap 
penalizes institutions who have made decisions to keep tuition low over the years, and 
rewards those institutions with higher tuition costs in the state.  As you can see from 
the chart on the next page, every public university would be allowed to increase tuition 
more than $10 per credit hour under the 2% cap.  
 
One other important point to keep in mind is that through ODHE’s course transfer 
system, Ohio’s public two- and four-year institutions are largely teaching the same 
freshman and sophomore level courses throughout the state, with the same agreed 
upon learning outcomes. Limiting community colleges to an increase of no more than 
$10 per credit hour would still be lower than the $11-$24 increases under a 2% 
annual tuition cap for the exact same baccalaureate level courses delivered at a 
university. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
   
Thank you Chairman Oelslager and members of the committee for your time and 
attention this morning.  I would be happy to answer any questions that you may have.   


